WHEATLAND MUSIC ORGANIZATION

VIRTUAL BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

October 13, 2020
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:

	__X___ Tom Ball
__X___ Scott Cavner
__X___ Kim Croy

__X___ Greg Hoff

__X___ Carrie Harris

__X___ Marilyn Hummel
__X___ Mary Ane Krum


	__X___ Roger Little

__X___ Jo McLachlan

__X__   Marco Menezes

______ Barb Oakley
__X___ Maria Reiser
__X___ Don Short




EMPLOYEES PRESENT:

	__X___Lola Tyler
	____Brooklyn Young
	


Also attending were prospective Board members Caroline Passierello and Kent Blackmer.

The meeting was called to order at 6:33 PM.
Proposal Tom, second Jo, to approve the Consent Agenda, Motion carried unanimously.
PUBLIC COMMENT – via email – that a live stream of the 2021 fall festival might appeal to those who can’t attend due to mobility issues.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS REPORT

1. The 25th Anniversary Quilt was sent to us, unfinished. It will be completed and then displayed.

2. The two pending grants (Sound Stage & operations) will be announced Thursday, 10/15.

UPDATE: We received $18,000 from Michigan Council for Arts & Cultural Affairs for operations. We received $8703 for the Song Stage.

3. The tiles should be available by November. They will be put on FB for sales.

4. Reduced Winter office hours: Monday & Friday office is closed, staff will work remotely. Tues – Wed, Brooklyn in the office. Wed & Thurs, Lola in the office.

5. Wedding re-request – we will not reconsider this request. We do not plan to rent the facilities out for any request at this point.
6. We need to push that the site is closed; that no one is to enter the property without specific permission. More signs will be posted and the information will be posted on social media.

7. Bliss and Hiawatha are expressing concerns about holding their festivals in 2021.

8. Memberships are down from last year but doing okay. Our annual membership drive will begin in December. Fund Development committee is working on moving forward – developing policies and guidelines for donations and naming rights for buildings/facilities, what restrictions might apply, etc.

9. Total T-shirt revenue from July – September was $13,462.60. Inly 25 of the Wheatland Worldwide shirts sold.

OLD BUSINESS

1. WINTER WHEAT: Following discussion, consensus that WW should not be held this year due to pandemic concerns, and that a virtual WW not be held. The watch numbers for virtual festival were low, as were donations. Proposal Marilyn, second Don to allow up to $2000 for a virtual WW was withdrawn. Proposal Roger, second Chili, that WW,TAW and Summer Wheat be cancelled for 2021, both in person and/or virtual, and that we focus totally on festival 2021. Motion carried 9-3. We need to establish a sub-committee now to focus on festival 2021.
2. Emeritus Board member role:  

a. Basic plan was approved in August, as a work in process

b. We need to make a list of potential expectations and responsibilities. 

c. A formal agreement should be signed. 

d. Could/should they co-chair a blue box committee

NEW BUSINESS

1. 2021 Budget – we are facing serious uncertancies this year. Budget requests are due 11/2. 

Uncertainty and fiscal prudence rule the day. Look at your 2021 budget requests from two perspectives:

a. Business as usual – submit a request based on no changes, festival goes on as usual. Our advantage is our fest is later in the year and we will have a better understanding of our status.

b. Nothing is usual – submit a budget keeping a close eye on the bottom line, keeping spending tight, being aware that everything could change at any time. Being aware that we may be able to put on a smaller festival (social distanced) and that revenues would be lower.

2. Marketing suggestions: 

a. Lola will develop a letter to be posted on social media to continue to keep in touch with our customer base. We can’t lose sight of the opportunity to keep people engaged and supportive.
b. Weekly videos and pictures from prior events could be posted.

c. Program Committee will discuss these and other ideas in their next meeting.

3. Chili suggests contacting our representatives re: supporting independent music venues. There may be new $$ available to support these businesses. 

a. We are a member of Save Our Stages. Reach out and partner with them.

4. New Holland Brewing is doing sponsorships. Are we interested in looking at these type of options? Tom sez we need to hold the conversations.

ADJOURN: Proposal Tom, second Jo, to adjourn the meeting at 8:14 PM. Motion carried unanimously
Respectfully Submitted,

Marilyn Hummel

Board Secretary

